
Helen Apps 

Highways England 

Lateral 

8 City Walk 

Leeds 

LS11 9AT 

0300 470 2705 

27 November 2019 

Dear Sir / Madam, 

PLANNING ACT 2008 

APPLICATION BY HIGHWAYS ENGLAND (“THE APPLICANT”) FOR AN ORDER 

GRANTING DEVELOPMENT CONSENT FOR THE PROPOSED A19 DOWNHILL LANE 

JUNCTION SCHEME (“THE SCHEME”) 

APPLICATION REFERENCE: TR010024 

Further to the cover letter dated 05 November 2019, please see the enclosed document in 

relation to the above application.  

The cover letter (05 November 2019) stated - in relation to discussion with the local 

authorities - ‘the Applicant confirms that the joint local authority Statement of Common 

Ground as submitted at Deadline 3, and the private Side Agreement (relating to the 

adoption of roads), have now been fully agreed. These documents are awaiting execution 

and the Applicant will update the ExA upon their completion, at which point the signed 

Statement of Common Ground will be submitted to the Inspectorate. This is expected to 

take place in the next few days, and in advance of Deadline 5.’ 

The document enclosed is the final signed version of the Statement of Common Ground with 

the local authorities.  

Yours faithfully 

Helen Apps 

Project Manager  

A19DownhillLaneJunctionImprovement@highwaysengland.co.uk 

The Planning Inspectorate 

Temple Quay House 

Bristol  

BS1 6PN 
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